

D'EYNCOURT

PRIMARY SCHOOL

Be Kind and Caring



Friday 26th May 2023

At D'Eyncourt, we aim to be

Class Dojo



The winning classes last week were: 1/2M and 3/4RB

The winning classes this week were: 1/2M and 5/6H

Well done everyone!

<u>Attendance</u>

The winning class last week was 1/2PM with 99.3%

The winning class for the term was **5/6P** with 95.8%

Well done to them!

<u>Celebrating Success Outside of</u> <u>School</u>

Francesca, Niall D, Madison Dear, Violet S-J, Prabgheet, George P- Swimming

Amelia C - Water Polo

Jake S, Jaiveer, Zachary M, Kaylem – Football

Layla M - Race for Life

Jude A, Finley A - Rugby

It's been another busy fortnight here at D'Eyncourt with many of our children out and about on visits. Reception have had an exciting day on their visit to Ash End Farm. They certainly booked the weather as it was a beautiful day today. Well done and congratulations to Year 6 pupils who had a fantastic residential at Pioneer last week. Congratulations to all of the children for stepping out from the safety of their comfort zones and trying something new! KS2 also had a visitor in school today. Mrs Deeming's daughter, who is a paramedic, came in to speak to children about her job. The children found the talk very informative and interesting. Thank you to her for coming in and working with KS2 today.

A huge well done and congratulations to all of our Year 2 pupils who have now completed their end of Key Stage 1 SATs tests. They should be very proud of themselves and their achievements. Your concentration, positivity and 'can do attitude' was lovely to see and a credit to you and all of the staff in the Year 1/2 team. Well done to each and every one of you!

The last couple of weeks has seen the children return to the school field at break times and lunchtimes and enjoy being out on the field. It has been lovely to see some sunshine after many weeks of cloud! Please ensure with warmer days approaching, the children have water bottles with them, have applied sun cream, their jumpers/cardigans are named and they bring a hat. Thank you!



Wishing you a lovely half term break and we'll see you on the 5th June.

Mrs D Darby, Headteacher

Dates for your diary

June 2023

5th - Return to school

5th-9th - Y4 Multiplication Check this week

12th - Phonics Screening Check begins this week

13th and 14th - Y4 Peer Mentor training (12 pupils)

16th - Year 1/2 Donuts for Dads - Father's Day

19th - Reception Sports Day 9.30–10.30 (Parents/Carers welcome)

19th - Year 1/2 Sports Day 1.30- 2.30 (Parents/Carers welcome)

20th - Year 3/4 Sports Day 9.30-10.30 (Parents/Carers welcome)

20th - Year 5/6 Sports Day 1.30- 2.30 (Parents/Carers welcome)

22nd - Year 1 visit to Sandwell Valley

23rd - Year 2 visit to Sandwell Valley

July 2023

3rd - Year 5/6 School Nurse Visit

7th - Year 6 Leavers Party 3.30-5.30pm - More details to follow





















D'Eyncourt Primary School Mullett Road, Wolverhampton, WV11 1DD Telephone: 01902 558778

office@deyncourtprimary.com www.deyncourtprimary.org

Headteacher: Mrs. D Darby

D'EYNCOURT

At D'Egneours, we aim to be our BEST.

Be Kind and Caring

Excel in Learning

At D'Egneours, we aim to be our BEST. Well done to all of our Year 2 children who completed their KS1 SATs assessments last week - they all worked their socks off and tried their

PIONEER

<u>Year 6 Pioneer Trip</u>

Last week, Year 6 went on their residential to Pioneer Centre in Cleobury Morti-

mer and what a few days they had! The sun shone for the majority of the trip and the children worked so hard, challenging themselves with activities that they never thought they could do. All of the children were pushed out of their comfort zones with high ropes, climbing, abseiling, raft building and zip lining to name a few of the tasks.

We are all so proud of the children for their achievements and they were complimented for their manners and behaviour by the centre. We hope the children had a fabulous time and a big thank you to the staff who supported the visit.

<u>Year 1 Phonics Screening</u>

Please be reminded that Year 1 children will be completing the Year 1 Phonics Screening Check after half term (week commencing 12th June). The children will complete their check on one of the days that week so please ensure they are well rested and in school on time.

lf you have any questions before the check please do not hesitate to contact Miss Murphy, who is happy to help.

<u>Reception visit to Ash End Farm</u>

A huge well done to Reception who had their first trip today to visit Ash End Farm. They had a wonderful time looking at the animals including ducks, chickens, sheep and lambs, cows, creepy critters and birds of prey! The children thoroughly enjoyed their day and behaviour was excellent throughout. Well done Reception!

<u> Year 4 Multiplication Check</u>

The Year 4 Multiplication Times Table Check, will commence in the week beginning 5th June 2023. Mrs Bowater will conduct another practise with the children beforehand and address any questions they may

lf you need advice concerning methods to help your child, please contact Mrs Bowater. Times Tables Rock Stars is a very helpful tool to use and helps children gain confidence in their ability. If you need your child's password etc please speak to Mrs Bowater.

Wolves Foundation Hampers

A big thank you to the Wolves Foundation for the donation of food for our families over the half term break. We hope if you need it, the food helps you and your family.

<u>Digital Ambassadors</u>

digitalambassadors

Well done to the Year 5 Digital Ambassadors who received their final training session of the year this week with Wider Learning. They have worked hard to encourage the school to stay safe online and today they received their certificates. Well done to Aanya, Rio, Harlow F, Pavan, Elsie, Rayaan, Sam T, Eliana, Finlee, Jessica and Lilia.

Chicks and Ducklings

This week, in reception, we said goodbye to the chicks and ducks. It has been wonderful to see the children learning about these animals and looking after them for the duration of their stay. We can happily say that the birds have all been rehomed and are now living their lives with their new families.

<u>Special Mention</u>

Well done to Taytm Davies in Year 1/2PM who has raised over £900 for the Little Princess Trust. She has cut her hair and is donating it to this very worthy charity. Well done Taytm!

<u>Football Posts and Outdoor Equipment</u>

Just as little reminder, could we please stop any children from climbing on the outdoor equipment at the end of the school day please. We are currently looking at replacing some of the broken equipment and we wouldn't want any children to suffer any injuries sustained from climbing on them without proper supervision. Could we also ask children to refrain from swinging on the football posts also - again we are only thinking of the safety of the children. Thanks for your understanding with this.